
 
National Council of HUD Locals – Council 222 

AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES AFFILIATED WITH AFL-CIO,  
WE ARE COMPRISED OF HUD LOCALS THROUGHOUT THE U.S. 

http://www.afgecouncil222.com 
May 25, 2022 

  
Supplement 32 Signed 

 
 

Dear Bargaining Unit Employees: 
 
I am pleased to announce that negotiations for Supplement 32 "Implementation of the COVID-19 
vaccination mandate and the HUD COVID-19 Response Return to Safe Workplace Plan" are now 
completed.  
 
Supplement 32 protects the health and safety of bargaining unit employees across the country who 
are in CDC COVID-19 High community level status. Therefore, you are allowed to work Situational 
telework so that you are not endangered. The Supplement clearly states: 
 
“Situational Telework: In any week when the CDC COVID-19 Community Level is at a High status for 
the county where the HUD office is located, the employee has the option to work Situational telework 
and it is voluntary to go into the HUD office. If the employee voluntarily works in the HUD office when 
the CDC COVID-19 Community Level is at a high status, the employee will follow the below masking 
protocols:” 

 
There is no supervisory pre-approval. Entry into the workplace is optional. 
 
I want to point out there are additional protocols that parties have agreed to which will provide the 
ultimate protection for health and safety. 
 
As we continue these challenging times, please note that our Council of Union Locals will continue to 
guard your health and safety. 
 
I want to thank AFGE Council 222 Negotiating Team members for their excellent hard work: 
 

Ricardo Miranda,  Chief Negotiator 
Jerry Gross 

Kimberly Horton 
Dr. Ashaki Robinson 

 
It was my pleasure to be part of this team. 
 



Have a great Memorial Day Weekend. Please remember those who sacrificed their lives for our 
Country.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Salvatore T. Viola 
President 
American Federation of Government employees  
National HUD Council of AFGE Locals 
 
 

Check out our website: http://afgecouncil222.com 
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